HIAWATHA VALLEY SHRM BOARD MEETING

September 25, 2012

In Attendance:  Sharon McCord, Christy Rikli, Sherri Stensland, Jerry Olson, Lori Anderson, and Katie Hardyman
Absent: Lori Gadient, Vicky Koehn, Ann Moreno, and Marge Truwe
Treasurer’s Report: 
· Marge emailed report, our checking balance as of 7/23 was $3,267.48 and savings account balance was $4,759.63.
· Marge emailed report, our checking balance as of 9/27 was $1,422.08 and savings account balance was $4,759.63.
Membership:  
· Membership drive on November 8
Programs:  
· Thursday, September 13, a half day seminar, You’re in the Driver’s Seat:  Moving Communication Forward by Robin Getman.  She was circulating the room and talking to all attendees before the seminar began.  At the start Robin threw out the original message and introduced her new program.  This year we had more sponsors and fewer participants.    

· Brainstorming ideas for next year.  Linkedin @ Express-life experiences in the work place how to retain employees.  A speaker on the topic on how do we measure productivity in an area.
· Upcoming meetings:

· October 11 roundtable on diversity, facilitated by MN Tech at Caribou 
· November 8– social – wellness – Red Wing Mayo Health, Live Healthy Red Wing


GM of Mayo, Dr. Witt, to address the group, employee wellness physician, 


Sarah Stinson-head of the integrative health and healing.

Use the Chamber to promote the event.  No credit for this session.
· December planning a roundtable

Legislative:  

· No report
CLA/Workforce Readiness update:  

· No report

Certification:  

· Amending July 17, 2012 minutes.  Sharon made a motion that HV-SHRM will make a commitment of  $500 total towards the PHR/SPHR prep course this fall, with an individual limit of $100 per member who register and complete the course.  Jerry seconded it, all in favor, passed. 
· Katie communicated that no one has signed up for the class.

· Focus on recertification, currently we have 11 PHR, 10 SPHR, and 31 National members

· Look at strategic credits, 15 credits needed, Jerry and Katie will look for speakers in this area for 2013. 

Updates by Sharon: 

· SHRM 2012 2nd quarter chapter financial support payment

· 31 National SHRM members as of 6/30/12 @ $5.00, $155 deposited into our account
· SHRM Conference October 14-16

· Sharon and Lori to work on a basket with the theme of Spa Retreat Getaway

· Looking for a membership event give away

· Wild Wings donated a 24 x 72 print, Sharon will email out.  A possible give away during our membership drive on November 8.
· Non members advertising through us

Discussions were another Chapter-yes, volunteer organization-yes, must be a member, must benefit the membership

Promote HR – Community 

· Jerry made a motion that anything we forward out to the HV-SHRM members must benefit HR or benefit our members, or serve as a charitable benefit to the community.  Katie second, all in favor, passed

Hiawatha Valley SHRM By-Laws: 

· Members to ratify at a fall meeting

· Email out bi-laws for review-discuss at November meeting

· A quorum is 10% of members

· Notice given 10 days prior

· Please come to this meeting to approve bi-laws
Next Meeting:

· Tuesday, October 11, 2012 at 9:00 am at the Caribou
Brainstorm businesses to invite to the membership drive meeting in November
Respectfully Submitted, 

Lori Anderson

